
 

Route 3 (Plank Road) 

Operational Improvements 

Spotsylvania County 

Virtual Design Public Hearing 
 

Wednesday, January 6, 2021, 6 p.m. 
https://www.virginiadot.org/Route3Spotsylvania 

 

Find out about the proposed plans to enhance capacity and improve traffic flow by eliminating 

the right turn lane bump-out areas along Route 3 westbound between Route 639 (Bragg Road) 
and Chamber Drive. This will allow this lane to be used by through traffic and by traffic turning 
right. On Route 3 eastbound, a concrete island at the right turn lane to Mall Drive will be 
modified, and the right lane will become a shared through travel and right turn lane. Dual right 
turn lanes from northbound Mall Drive to Route 3 eastbound will be built, controlled by a 
dedicated traffic signal.   
 
The hearing will be held as a virtual/online event. VDOT representatives will make a 

presentation beginning at 6 p.m. and be present to answer questions after the presentation is 
completed. The presentation will be available for review throughout the comment period. 
 
Project information is available on the project website, listed above, or can be reviewed after 
the hearing at VDOT’s Fredericksburg District Office located at 87 Deacon Road, 
Fredericksburg, VA 22405.  
 
Property impact information, relocation assistance policies and tentative construction 
schedules are available on the project website and for review at the addresses listed above. 
For additional information, contact Mr. Curtis Holloway, Project Manager, at 540-899-4288,     
1-800-367-7623, or TTY/TDD 711. 
 
Give your comments through the chat feature during the hearing, through the online survey 

form on the project website, or by mailing them to Mr. Curtis Holloway, Project Manager, 
Virginia Department of Transportation, 87 Deacon Road, Fredericksburg, VA 22405. All 
comments must be received by January 16, 2021. Comments can also be emailed to 

fred.comments@vdot.virginia.gov. Please reference “Route 3 Operational Improvements 
Public Hearing Comments” in the subject line.  
 
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities in 
accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need special 
assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact the project 
manager at the phone numbers above. 
 

State Project: 0003-088-R53, P101, R201, C501 
UPC 113172 

From: 0.240 miles east of the intersection of Route 639 (Bragg Road) 
To: 0.791 miles west of the intersection of Route 639 (Bragg Road) 

 

In case of equipment or other issues, the hearing will be held Thursday, January 7, 2021,  
at the same time. 
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